Society Committee on Education

Report to the Council

Orlando, FL
Wednesday, April 3, 2019
Madame President and Members of Council:
During its meeting on Friday, March 29, the Society Committee on Education (SOCED) ratified the vote to approve its 2019-2021 strategic plan. As shown on the slide [Slide 1], our vision is the future of chemistry teaching and learning. Our mission is to develop and implement policies and resources to advance chemistry education and to connect its diverse communities.

The SOCED Goals highlight the need for increased collaboration within ACS and across the scientific and educational communities. Our strategy implementation teams include representatives from the American Association of Chemistry Teachers, the Division of Chemical Education, the Committee on Professional Training, the International Activities Committee, the Committee on Committees, and the Diversity & Inclusion Advisory Board. Such interactions and collaborations are necessary, not just to fulfill SOCED’s mission and vision. Together, we can support excellence in education and fulfill Goal 3 of the ACS Strategic Plan. 

SOCED was pleased to be among the committees and divisions represented on the organizing committee for the 2019 Safety Education Summit held by the Committee on Chemical Safety. The emerging themes regarding chemical safety instruction and competencies were reviewed during the SOCED meeting, setting the stage for future collaborations.    

The SOCED written report highlights other collaborative efforts. In response to the growing number of ACS International Student Chapters and the importance of promoting inclusive global student engagement in the SOCED awards program, SOCED voted to pilot a recognition program for ACS International Student Chapters.

A record number of 151 ACS Local Sections and International Chemical Sciences Chapters are participating in the 2019 US National Chemistry Olympiad. The study camp will be held at its new site at the University of Maryland–College Park.
As shown on the slide [Slide 2], the expansion of the New Faculty Workshop continues with two workshops being offered in 2019.  May 1 is the application deadline for the workshop being held August 1-3 in Washington DC.     

As shown on the slide [Slide 3], SOCED revisited its portfolio of ChemLuminary Awards. The committee voted to establish a new Outstanding Partnership with the AACT award and to change the name of the Outstanding Kids & Chemistry award to Outstanding Engagement with K-8 Students.  

SOCED continues to fulfill its duty of developing reports and recommendations to the Board and Council on Society policies related to chemical education. Revisions to the ACS Science Education Policy Statement, which expires at the end of 2019, are being considered. SOCED voted to propose that the ACS Board of Directors adopt the statement, Workforce Related Immigration, as public policy of the Society. [Slide 4]
Madame President, this concludes my report.
Jennifer Nielson, Chair

